
August 6, 2021 
 

Navistar, Inc. (e-mail only)       
Ferdinand Alido     
2701 Navistar Dr. 
Lisle, IL 60532  
 

 Subject: Review of “Groundwater Remedial Action Options Memorandum Addendum” 
Former Navistar International Corp./RMG Foundry 
1401 Perkins Avenue, Waukesha, WI 

   WDNR BRRTS Activity # 02-68-098404, WDNR FID # 268005430 
 
Dear Mr. Alido: 

 
The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received the above “Groundwater Remedial 
Action Options Memorandum Addendum” dated May 6, 2021 and the “Technical Memorandum-
Responses to DNR Questions” dated August 3, 2021 from KPRG. The DNR reviews environmental 
investigation and remediation cases for compliance with state statutes and rules to maintain 
consistency in the investigation and remediation of these cases. After review of the above report, DNR 
is conditionally approving the Interim Action with the conditions listed below, however additional 
remedial activities may be required to decrease the groundwater concentrations on and off-site.  
 

1. Install a monitoring well and piezometer west of well MW-39 and south of the new apartment 
building. These wells will be used to monitor VOC concentrations during and after the 
injection event. 

2. Install a piezometer downgradient of the Navistar site to better define the horizontal extent of 
the groundwater contamination.  Propose a location west of the Navistar site (maybe near 
MW-36). Additional piezometers may be needed depending on the sampling results. 

3. Additional persulfate sampling\monitoring should be completed every 2 days (same as other 
indicator Parameters) to monitor movement of the injected material into the groundwater. 

4. Provide a Remedial Documentation Report after the groundwater injection is complete. 
Additional remedial activities may be required based on the results of this Interim Action. 

5. Submit the injection approval request and WPDES permit application. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at 262-574-2146 or by e-mail at 
mark.drews@wisconsin.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Mark Drews  
Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
   
c:  KPRG, Rich Gnat, 14665 W. Lisbon Rd., Suite 1A, Brookfield, WI 53005 (e-mail only
 

 
 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Preston D. Cole, Secretary 

 Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 
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